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The MEMO - It Appears that the Ongoing Three Year Push to Close the Mitigation Hatcheries is Driven by the Directorate's Personal Agenda

Mr. Ashe, Dr. Gould, Ms. Dohner, Ms. Walsh, 

I am looking forward to discussing a number of issues with the Directorate regarding the September 25, 2013 memo "NFHS Regional Allocations for FY 2014" which I will refer to as the MEMO and the March 2013 "National Fish Hatchery System Strategic Hatchery and Workforce Planning Report" which I will refer to as the REPORT. 

Before I start discussing the MEMO and the REPORT let me reintroduce myself. I retired from the Service after 38 years of work in 2008. During my career I worked on National Wildlife Refuges, National Fish Hatcheries, in the Washington DC Office, and in the Atlanta Regional Office. One of the hatcheries I worked on was Chattahoochee Forest - one of the mitigation hatcheries the Directorate has been trying to close for the past three years. I worked in the Washington Office from 1981-1989 and was one of the biologists involved in/with all aspects of the 1983 closure processes that saw the Service close 19 National Fish Hatcheries and 16 Fishery Management Offices as well as conduct a Reduction in Force of 175 employees across the Nation. In Atlanta I was the Fisheries Supervisor for the National Fish Hatcheries throughout the southeast from 1989-2008. In 1996 I had the responsibility to follow up on the Directorate's decision to close 6 hatcheries in the southeast. I was involved in all aspects of the closure and subsequent transfer of the hatcheries to the States and the relocation of all 28 employees impacted by the closures. During my career I served on, chaired and co-chaired many Regional and National work groups that affected all of the hatcheries in the National Fish Hatchery System (economic outputs, outsourcing, program priorities, budgets, staffing needs etc) including the mitigation hatcheries (mitigation responsibilities, economic outputs, outsourcing, budgets, staffing needs etc). As you can see I fully understand Service hatcheries, the mitigation hatcheries, hatchery budgets and staffing, and hatchery closure and transfer processes and procedures. 

After reading and writing many emails over the past three years, reading a number of Service correspondence's to the public and Congress, reviewing numerous Service and Congressional documents - including budget documents, as well as reviewing the MEMO and the REPORT it is my opinion that the Directorate is operating with a biased mindset that has only been focused on closing the mitigation hatcheries. It is also my opinion that the MEMO and the REPORT clearly demonstrate that the Directorate's push to close the mitigation hatcheries is driven solely by the Directorate's own personal agenda and not by budgets.

As we surface facts, address misleading data and information, discuss budget and numerous other issues and concerns we welcome any discussions and additional data or information from the Directorate that better explains their continuing proposals and attempts to close the mitigation hatcheries.

Rick Nehrling
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